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Personal Independence Payment
The Personal Independence Payment Toolkit

The majority of the PIP toolkit has been revised to add in new information, including 'Existing DLA for child claims and PIP'
Guidance: The Personal Independence Payment toolkit
Atos Healthcare Name Change
From 12 June 2017 Atos Healthcare is changing the business name it uses for Personal Independence Payment (PIP) to Independent Assessment Services.

This is a business name change only and does not affect PIP policy, procedures or how the assessment is carried out.

Claimants are not affected by the name change and should continue to attend assessment appointments and respond to communications from Atos Healthcare and Independent Assessment Services.

The Atos Healthcare website will also change with new content and a new domain name:  www.mypipassessment.co.uk 

IAS Customer Service

PIP-customerservice@atos.net – Please use this address to contact atos direct with any issues or concerns regarding their service.

The PIP enquiry line (0345 850 3322) should be used for any query regarding individual claims

Universal Credit
Universal Credit transition to full service
The full Universal Credit service will be delivered nationally for all types of claimants from May 2016, completing in September 2018. The following schedule (click on the link below) provides the latest planning assumptions for sites that will transition to the full Universal Credit service during 2016 and the first quarter of 2017.
Guidance: Universal Credit transition to full service
Universal Credit: Full Service and Live Service
This guidance recently published on GOV.UK, explains the Universal Credit Full Service and Live Service. It shows how people can manage their claims whether they are in a full or live service area.
Universal Credit statistics
Statistics on Universal Credit claims from 29 April 2013 to 8 June 2017 are now available.

Detailed information can be viewed by accessing the link below.
Official Statistics: Universal Credit: 29 Apr 2013 to 8 Jun 2017
Changes to the Live Service UC182 and UC413

From the 10 July 2017, SRS landlords in a UC Live Service area will be able to use The ‘Verification of Housing Costs’ form UC182 to request a Managed Payment to Landlord (MPTL) Alternative Payment Arrangement (APA) and where appropriate, a Third Party Deduction for recovery of rent arrears at the outset of their tenants UC claim. 
This will align with the current UC Full Service process which was introduced in October 2016, helping to safeguard the welfare of the tenant and prevent rent arrears from accruing.
State Pension
Proposed new timetable for State Pension age increases
The government’s review proposes a new timetable for the rise to 68, in line with continuing increases in life expectancy.

The State Pension age is regularly reviewed to make sure that the State Pension is affordable and fair. People are living longer, and spending a larger proportion of their adult life in retirement than in the past.
For further information please click on the link below:

News story: Proposed new timetable for State Pension age increases
How to Increase Your State Pension 

How to increase your State Pension if you reached State Pension age between 6 April 2010 and 5 April 2015

This factsheet is aimed at:

· men born between 6 April 1945 and 5 April 1950

· women born between 6 April 1950 and 5 October 1952

It explains how you may be able to increase the amount you get, where someone is not entitled to a full basic State Pension.

Employment & Support Allowance
ESA50 Helpline
The Centre for Health and Disability (Maximus) provide a telephone support service that will help customers complete their ESA50 form
A dedicated team take calls and provide practical support on form filling and types of medical evidence required

Monday to Friday 9am – 5pm, customers can call: 0800 288 87779
Communications for People who are Deaf or have Hearing Loss

DWP is leading a review of the market for British Sign Language (BSL) and communication support for people who are deaf, deafblind or have a hearing loss. We are working in collaboration with other government departments, support organisations and the communications and language profession.

The government published its response to this consultation on Thursday 20 July 2017.
Immediate access to hardship payments extended to help mental health and homelessness
Extra protections are being put in place for people receiving Jobseeker’s Allowance (JSA) who have a mental health condition or are homeless and had their benefits reduced because of a sanction, Minister for Employment Damian Hinds has announced.

Hardship payments act as a safety net to cover day-to-day living costs. The changes, detailed in new regulations being laid today, extend the number of people who can access this help immediately, rather than waiting for 2 weeks.
More details can be found by accessing the link below:
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/immediate-access-to-hardship-payments-extended-to-help-mental-health-and-homelessness
Other DWP News
Reforms to the Social Funds Funeral Expenses Payments Scheme
People can claim a Funeral Expenses Payment (also known as a Funeral Payment) if they’re on a low income and need help to pay for a funeral they’re arranging.

This consultation on proposed reforms to the Funeral Expenses Payments scheme is designed to clarify eligibility and make the process for claiming Funeral Expenses Payments simpler.  Each of these reforms has been developed in consultation with figures in the funeral industry, or in response to public correspondence.

All members of the public can respond, and are particularly welcome from those who have experienced bereavement, those who have accessed Funeral Expenses Payments in the past and groups and organisations that are involved in the funeral industry or in supporting bereaved people.
More than 105,000 Business Helped Through Start-Up Fund
More than 105,000 businesses have been launched with the support from the New Enterprise Allowance (NEA), a fund available to jobseekers with a business idea.

Successful applicants get access to a business mentor, financial support for up to 6 months and may be able to apply for a loan of up to £25,000 to help with start-up costs.
Employers to play role in Setting New Apprenticeship Standards

Employers and experts from across different industries are being given the opportunity to take an active role in shaping apprenticeships across England.

The Institute for Apprenticeships, the new governmental body covering apprenticeship standards, has for the first time issued an open call for leaders from across industry to apply to become route panel members. Successful applicants will play an important role in shaping the requirements of apprenticeships in their sector.

Route panels are employer-led groups formed of experts from within a particular industry sector. The Institute for Apprenticeships oversees 15 route panels in total, each covering different sectors such as agriculture, social care or legal and finance. Their aim is to review the quality of standards for apprenticeships and make sure they provide the right basis for future employment.
New Drug Strategy to Safeguard Vulnerable and Stop Substance Misuse
The Home Secretary has launched the government’s new drug strategy, to reduce illicit drug use and increase the rate of individuals recovering from drug dependence.

Each year in the UK, drugs cost society £10.7 billion in policing, healthcare and crime, with drug-fuelled theft alone costing £6 billion a year. Research shows that for every £1 spent on treatment, an estimated £2.50 is saved.

In 2015/16, 2.7 million (over 8%) of 16-59-year-olds in England and Wales took illegal drugs. This is down from 10.5% a decade ago, but new threats are emerging including new psychoactive substances such as ‘spice’, image and performance enhancing drugs, ‘chemsex’ drugs and misuse of prescribed medicines.

The new strategy confronts these threats and sets out new action to protect the most vulnerable, including the homeless, victims of domestic abuse and those with mental health issues.

The comprehensive new approach brings the police, health and local partners together to support those most at risk

Useful Links

1.   Touchbase:  below is the general link which will update automatically, 
when the next edition is available. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/touchbase-dwp-news-about-work-working-age-benefits-and-services
2.  Atos healthcare:  link, which you may find of interest:


http://www.atoshealthcare.com/pip/pip_assessment_approach
3.  UC Toolkit:


https://www.gov.uk/universal-credit-toolkit-for-partner-organisations
We trust that existing partnerships arrangements are meeting your needs.  However, if you have any questions or would like to discuss local partnership issues further please do not hesitate to contact us. 

Kind regards,

Your Partnership Team:
Linda Devereux: Partner Support Manager for

Barking & Dagenham, City, Newham Tower Hamlets 
linda.devereux@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07900 057115

Rehana Akram: Partner Support Manager for

Hackney, Havering, Redbridge, Waltham Forest

rehana.akram@dwp.gsi.gov.uk

07788 188730

